KING CITY R-1 PUBLIC SCHOOLS

300 Grand, PO Box 189, King City, Missouri 64463

Danny Johnson, Superintendent

dannyjohnson@kingcityschools.org
(660) 535-4319 FAX (660) 535-4765

Dottie Stoll, High School Principal dottiestoll@kingcityschools.org (660) 535-4319 FAX (660) 535-4765 Ryan Anderson, Elementary Principal ryananderson@kingcityschools.org (660) 535-4712 FAX (660) 535-4356

November 5, 2019

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Tomorrow morning the high school will conduct an-active shooter training with students in grades 7-12. The training will take place only in the high school portion of the building. Elementary students will not participate and their academic day will not be impacted by the drill. A training for elementary students will take place later in the school year.

At 7:45, just before going to class, students will be given general instructions as to what to expect. Later in the morning, the drill itself will take place. The idea is to place students in a scenario which possibly could take place. There will be no weapons of any sort in the building for this training. After the training, students will take part in a debriefing conversation where they can ask questions or discuss the experience.

While I hope we never have to endure a situation like this, I believe not preparing students for this type of scenario would be negligent on the part of the school.

Should you have any questions, do not hesitate contacting me at the school.

Sincerely,

Danny Johnson

King City R-1 Superintendent